Vera Fields, Editor
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It's hard to realize that the last issue of our paper came out last June and
six months have elapsed! The summer just whizzed by--hot, humid, lazy and
glorious., ZEach weekend presented a beehive of activity as folks came for a
week's vacation, greetings abounded--how have you been, great to see you again,
how long are you going to be here, the water's in and its great--and a sad wave
3o long" to those less fortunate than some who live here year-round,

Along came fall and nature's kaleidoscope of color--who needed to travel to New
Hampshire or Vermont--we have it all heret

01d man winter came on with a rush and a violent vengeance~-the winds tore into
us from the northwest with each cold blast itrying to outdo the previous one,
whipping water, sand and shingles helter skelter. It makes meimarvel .and
wonder at how small I am on this universe as tall and thick pines bend and

sway to the wind's will, bay water whip and lash at the shore, and even our
hugh 10 foot "sitting log" camnot compete with its power.

Sea Pines is quiet again--lots of folks have headed toward sunnier climes,

and this is a happy season yet a lonely season. It is a time for much hustle
and bustle and rushing to get there, but still a time where there is really no
place to rush to. It is a time when trees are bare and yet other trees jauntily
flaunt their colorful finery and dazzle us.

The holiday spirite-what is it? Tt's a wish that maybe it would be nice if
the family were closer together geographically all year round instead of so
far apart with frenzied visits 2-3 times a year trying to jam a year's living
and sharing into a few days...and the holloy emptiness that follows when all
ig quiet again around the house and there is no need to rush home,

But we must be happy cause this is the season for it! Well, the shopping is
done and the packages are mailed to ithose who cannot be here physically.,
Cookies are baked and the house is preemed and peolished and expectant. The
doorbell rings and we are together again--once more a family. Guess that's
what it really is all about. Enjoy your loved ones while you may.

Sincereat holiday wighes to all and a hezglthy New Year,

Lo Fett



MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

Fran and I wish you all a joyous holiday season! Chrigtmas to ug
is hoping our family will be healthy and together to experience these moments
of joy. Sometimes I feel the holiday season seems to mean more hassle and
disappointment than joyous times, but there are always those moments of joy=—
like a hug or a look that speaks of love and caring...and these moments more
than erase the hassles and disappointments.

Here's to a good new year--a year of promise, a year of peace
and a year of new growth. I have my own New Year wishes for Sea Pines.
Perhaps you may share some of them...

++oWish that our "sitting log" (which was located to the right
of the beach stairway) - a place where I sat enjoying many a sunset, is
8111l there to enjoy next swmmer. The log, which I understand washed up
in a storm several years ago, washed out lagt week during maximum tides
of the year and sirong winds! I found our log high on the beach the next
day past Pine Land Park near the breakwater and I hope others enjoy it as
I did,

«+.Wish there was a settlement of our concerns with CMJ. Legal
fees are mounting and no progress is evident to indicate an early settle-
ment, It is going to be a long battle, We are now in the trenches and I
see no alternative but to settle in Court. I have confidence in our counsel
and that we will prevail, I have confidence that our Board will continue
to review the situation as we progress. I have confidence too that there
will be hassles and disappointments but there will be moments of Joy that
will more than erase the former.

++.Wish that more of us attend the Board of Managers meetings
which are open to all homeowners of Sea Pines., A4 schedule of meetings
through May 31/ 1981 is posted on the bulletin board. The Board of Mana-
gers will be finalizinga financial budget for the calendar Year 1981 at
our next meeting in January, 1981 - something of interest to all of us.
Qur Board acts similar to towns having a town reeting,..members act on
behalf of the community on decisions affecting the communi ty. Board meet-
ing agenda will be posted in the Clubhouse prior to the meeting dates, hope-
fully 10 days prior thereto. In any eveni, please indicate your concerns
to Board members. We are only there to serve and represent the homeowners,
and your opinions of support, complaint or new matiers to be addressed are
all very important.

ses¥Wish 1o have a Homecoming and Planting Day in April with your
support and participation. The E:tengion Service on the Cape provides
spring saplings to homeowners for planting. Your Horticulture Committee
may be interested and all of us may be interested in reviewing our homes
and common areas for a new season--Saturday, April 18, 1981, a great Home-
coming Day!

«+.Wish you all a very good and Joyous New Year from Fran, our
d d s .
children, and me Sincerelys GEORGE MALONE
‘Chairman of Combined
November 28, 1980 Boards of Managers
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REMINDER

If you are a homeowner who renis on a long-term rental, please be
sure your tenznt has a copy of our Rules and Hegulations and "Tidings"...
after all, it ig the tenant living here who sheuld be an informed tenant!
If you will drop your Editor a note, I will be happy to be sure they get a

copy of our paper.
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BCUQUETS FOR BEAUTY MAKERS

There are them that do and themr that can, and the ones who deserve
kudos for the lovely plantings around their units are Helen Childs (D13),
Dot Riether (13) and Florence Tomlinson {(F10). Helen's yellow daisies were
a treat to behold all summer long, and Dot's varied gaily colondposies were
g delight to see. Plorence’s horticulture abilities made the Friendship
area truly live up to its name! By the way, Plorence has been elected Pregi-

dent of the Brewster's Garden Club, Congratulations!

A em o R Mmoo D MR MR mA e am s At 3 S B DM ha WR EE BN A OE ded o s b mm em mm wm mae v s e mw wm we

GARDEN AND HORTICULTURE CLUB

Success in spite of adversity! That's what this Club has attained
by continually attempting to brighten our entiranceway with plantings in spite
of numerous setbacks and disappearsnces. Again, Florence Tomlinson--thanks,
and Betty Wolfe, Marg and John Lobingier, Frances Parke, Claire Marum, Helen
Childs, Susan Goldblatt, Fran and George Malone and Doris Stuffings. If I
have omitted anyone, forgive me. Xeep up the effort--we all do appreciate it
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CHRISTMAS GLOW

Our Chrigtmas tree is aglow again--Thanksgiving weekend was +he
tree-lighting time and thanks again to Joe Stukas for clambering around the
T tree in the bitter cold, with the help of his many elves. We all enjoy its

-\\\byelcome twinkle as we round the bend in the road homeward. The iree has
N\ grown and symbolically, so have we.
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MORE HOLIDAY GLOW
'fd\kgi Sea Pines held its third amnual Christmzz Tree Decoraiting Party

LA
-

N :
\\\;ggn December 13th weekend...and all who could aitend decorated the lovely
\ﬁﬁkx:tree loaned to us again by Ed and Mariorie Fearns. The many home-made deco- ,S’

t\\\:« rations plus varied cld-time baubles in addition to ghiny new ones make our \V )

AND MORE HOLIDAY GLOW )/l

We'lre having a2 partyl! 4 New Year's Eve Party!! and you are all
invited to come. The invitation is attached, and owr hosts for our party
are Julius and Susan Goldblatt and Bob and Margaret Sheils. The format is
the same--A~K brings the hors dfoeuvres to go with the drinks and I-Z brings Y ¢
dessert to go with the coffee, There will be champagne and good fellowship,
: and you bring your own bottle, All these lovely things begin at 9:00 PM——
} when else--why December 31, 1980 of course. Lei's welcome 1981 together.
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Note: An interesiting avticle appsarsd in the Ociober 20, 1980 issue of
NEJSWEEK, page 1L2E entitled "Buying a Condominium™ by Jane Bryant Quinn,

Note: Iiem from “Real Estate Mailbag™ by Robert J. Bruss: "We own a condoe
minium. What happens if we don't pay the monihly assessment...."' ANSWER:
"The condominium owner's assoclation can record a lien against your unit. If
you still don't pay, the association can foreclose on their lien, similar 4o
the way mortgages are forsclosed, A4sk your attorney for full details.”
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JATURDAY NIGHT SCCOTAL

Your Committee really deserves z round of applause~=Chairlady Peg
Crosby, Jan Smith, Dot Riether and Mary Barrett. Each Saturday evening after
Labor Day it is a pleasant diversion jo lock forwardi 4o and a chance to see
year-round residents (surprisingly we don't see much of each other during the
week) and the weekenders who are so zlad to be here...and a starting place
to form a group for dinner or a gathering at somecne's home. That's what
Sea Pines is about--congeniality and this Committee has put it all together.
(Even that one weekend when no one could hoste—ihey pitched in and did a

great job.) A toast to you all from us all,

Nete: The December 6lh Saturday Nighi social was hosted by Betty Wolfe

ably assisted by Ted and Peg Dedaw~-in honor of the forthcoming "retirement?
of Stan Wolfe. (Retiremeni nothing—--Stan will be golfing it and "tennisging®
it like crazy come next spring when they will be here full-time).,.not to
mention the moped,
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In looking back at some old ediiions of your Sea Pines newsletter,
formerly known as "Sandscripi nas come to my attention that we have many
talented folk here--watercnlo oil pafinters, potters, sculptures, tapestry
makers - just to mention a few — and I am sure since 1875 we have added others.

How about an Art BExhibit or “"Palent in our Town® come spring. If you think it
would be fun and want to participate-—call yowr Elitor (Keep teying——I am “/5
not home muchl), é?“fr

ESTATE PLANNING

Mark youwrcalendar, FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 1%. 1981, Bruce Fairechild and
Christopher Flanagen, Brewster rezidents and trust represeniatives on the
lower Cape of the First National Bank of Boston will speak on a very pertinent ;
o and related concerns such as probate; 8, 4
ership}; itrusis and invesiments, Re~ !
freshments will be served at 7:3%0 p.m. This is an lmportent and vital topic. ‘qg!
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* WATER

: Your Board of Managers has voted a water settlement arrangement

- (November 1, 1980 Board meeting) and has appointed a Committee to pro rate a

: g water rate for usage for common area vwatering and construction purposes during
1979~1980. Chairman Lloyd McDonald (F17) will be assisted by Louise Choulian
(Phase 1, 3G), Fred Nichols (Phase 1I, 94), Lloyd McDonald (Phase III, F17)
and Helen Childs (D13) and Jeremiah Silbert (012) representing Phase IV.

SECURITY

It is nice to see so many Sea Pines resident stickems on car bumpers,
and while this is only a token form of security, it does enable residents to
identify vehicles. This spring visitor's passes will be issued and Phyllis
Huller is to be thanked for a difficult Job well done. The Board of Managers
has elected to retain the Security Committee as a permanent standing committee,
to be chaired by Bob Sheils. Bob is expecting to be here on a year-round basis

come next spring! 4 . ’fb

YARD SALE \E

Yahoo!! It was a howling success and the Special Events Committee
netted $171.00. This money will be used, in conjunction” with the Clubhouse
Commi ttee, to purchase and install library shelves in the new Clubhouse Library
Room (more about that under Clubhouse Use). In response to many requests, we
will certainly work hard to have another sale in the Spring--so save your things.
More news on this next issue (hopefully to come out sooner than this one did!)
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CLUBHOUSE

It's ours~-what to do with it! Your Committee has been chatting
with folks all summer long and getting feedback on residents' wishes. Plans
fall into short and long-range projects. Things to be done during the follow-
ing year include a larger bulletin board, provision for "inehouse" mailings
(notes to residents, CMA notices, "Tidings", meeting notices, etc.); a card-
room; library shelves (hopefully residents will donate books, games and
puzzles for cur use); glass door and screen for the fireplace; a smaller
water-tank heater (a fuel saving device since not as much hot water is needed
during the winter when folks don't use the outside hot shower); a coat or
clothes rack; timés for heat and light and new locks for the outer doors so
the inner doors can remain open., On a long-range basis suggestions include
enlargement of the kitchen; rearrangement of the mailbox area; enlargement of
the community room and fireplace area (possibly a double-faced fireplace);
possible removal of the wall between the 2 smaller rooms to be replaced with
a folding door; a locked cabinet for Saturday Night Social supplies (sad to
say our supplies amtinually are disappearing). Naturally, long-range plans
will be discussed further and will be budgeted in order of importance and
necessity. The general feeling of the Committee and the Board is to retain
. the Clubhouse for residents' use--both for social gatherings and meetings and/or
i discussion groups, Rules and Regulations are also being composed to clearly

define responsibilities of parties using the clubhouse for personal social
gatherings, and the possibility of a fee to cover cost of cleanup, electricity,
| depreciation, etec. .
CLUBHOUSE . PAY TELERHONE: 896 7731
P mm e e = s e e e e e e - - - e R T Y
Anyone for the good old fashioned Friday night poker game? Call Mary Barrett EQi?
(896 5395) or Dot Riether (896 5753). N Tea o
N
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Lester and Sally Kutz, Rosemont, Pennsyl
Benjamin and Lorraine Covino, Shrewsbury,

g #
- F20 /g%./ 5 o
Fagsachusetis K15 ’ “ /%:

Donald and Ruth Graham, lexington, Massaschuseils K12 ok S
Charles Idelson, Framingham, Massachusebis EF Sb@gsi* \Pu
Donald and Hleanor Fisgher, Ridgewood, New Jersey 8A ﬁz@
Carl and Jocelyn Peldman, Providence, Rhods Island B8
William and Margaret Morgan, Willimaniic, Commeciicut Hig2
BOARD OF MANAGERS MEETING
DATES
January 24, 1981 April 18, 1981
March 14, 1981 May 2%, 1981 BUDGET
BREVSTER TAXPAYERS’ ASSOCTATION | (-

We are all taxpayers to Prewster, even though we all do not reside here year-
round. What better way to knew vhatis going on in our fown than to join

this active group. Dues are $3 a year, a8 e member, you will receive

a bi-monthly "Tax Bulletin/Newsleti@r” th interestiing sriicles and infore
mation. If you are a new mesber and join as of MNovember, 1980, your dues

are paid up through 1981. Send your chaek to Breveter Taxpayers® Association,

P.0, Box 702, Brewster, Massachusetts 02631, or call John ILobingier. é

DIDJA KNCW, when you leave your garage door open, lititle furry critters y
who are looking for a warm home i tha woceld winter may find it inviiing
indeed! Thege 1ittle guys are also hungry critisrs, so be sure the trash

shed doors are closed tight.
AROURD GHE PINESS o

Sea, Pines had its firsi wedding this August as Jennifer Keuch, daughter of
Dean and Joanne Keuch, became the bride of Cralg Howles. The weather cooper-
ated and guests vere privy to a real Cag freghly ghucked clamg
agcompanied by historic rhetoric by I ble and Barbara Kelley
took an exdended tour to the West Toant, Francliaco. Rosemarie
Stukas visited with an “old" schnool chum i spnn 0of Orson Beane, who wasg
atarring at the Dennis Playhouse. Lots of L) ence of days when they both
attended the Peakody School in Cambridgs i Jlon's son, Michael, who

was recently discharged Irom e Arsy, has now .o&ned the gurgical siaff at )
Johns Hopkins in Baltimore. Az the Wolle L with an Amy, so was !
Sea Pines this pasi summer when amy |
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JORDANTS JOPTINGS

GREETINGS! This is that wonderful time of year when we pause
from our busy schedules to remember all of our friends, wherever they may
be., It is a time when we look forward io another New Year, anticipating
only better things for all mankind.

We sincerely wish all of our good friends at Sea Pines the
best of Holiday Seasons everl!!

PROPERTY MANAGEMENT: This is also the time of year to wind
up details of the old year,..details which never end for your Property
Manager.

WINTERIZING: John latham has finished winterizing all unita
where requested. He may be slow in getting his bills to you, but please
don't worry that the work requested has not been done.

COMMON WATERING SYSTEM: The common watering system for Phages

III and IV has been completed, except for a few faucets. John Latham
will install them at the Dune area in the spring. Your combined Board.
of Managers has appointed a Committee (details on page 5) to study
and settle those water bill problems previously reported to us. From
now on you should write to: Lloyd G. McDonald, Chairman

182 Bloomfield Avenue

Hariford, Connecticut 06105
soo0nly with regard to common water problems. His Committee has to
wait for information from the Brewster Water Department; sald informa-
tion may not be avajlable, however, unti) March. Between that time
and the amnual pmeeting in May, your input could be useful to his Come
mi ttee.

HOT WATER TAWKS: You may be surprised to learn what short
lives some hot water heaters have. Unfortunately, one tank in Phage II
"let go" already this year. The result vas a claim against the Homew
ovner's own policy with its deductible amount, and another claim against
the common area policy, lesg its deductible.

Hot water tanks are located in many different situations at
Sea Pines. If your tank is located where it could damage ceilings,
furnishing or carpeting, you may want John Latham or another plumber
to install a drip pan under the heater with a drainpipe to the outside.
Some of your neighbors have already done this. John Latham's cost
varies, but $200 would be an approximation of what it takes to avoid
a mess.

Someiimes you will have a warning...if you remove the two
little panels over the thermostat and sce signs of rust around the
bolts to the electrical elements., Other times there is no warning,
or the safety vale on top of the tank lets go.



Your plumber can advise you on which tanks are more durable
than your original tank, and which tanks are "energy savers',

SMOKE DETECTORS AND FIRE EXTINGUISHERS: Most units in
Phases ITI and IV were built after the law was passed requiring
smoke detectors. Phases I and II only required "rate of rise" de=-
tectors (those little round buttons in the middle of your ceiling).

Travelers Ingurance engineers asked us to remind you that,
like the Las Vegas hotel fire, lives can be saved if smoke detectors
are installed., "Rate of rise" detectors protect buildings, but smoke
detectors probect people.

Travelers Ingurance also reminds us that far too few owners
have a small, fully charged fire extinguisher in their units.

Smoke detectors can easily be added to your "rate of rige®
system. If you wish, we can arrange for an electrician to give you
an estimate on smoke detector protection for you and yours.

QVERDUE ACCOUNTS:::POSTING NOTICE: Almost all Sea Pine
homeowners pay their maintenance fees monthly in advance, or
quarterly or yearly. However, a very few, for whatever reason,
are over 60 days. Your Board of Managers now requires that we post
the names of such overdue owners on the Clubhouse Bulleiin Board.

We would like %o see any such account paid up before Decem-
ber 31, 1980, so that the Clubhouse Bulletin Board posting is un-
necessary. Our year-end audii would then be "clean as a whistle"
and leave nothing as a historical record,

MAINTENANCE FEE DISCOUNT: Your Board again extends this
year the same 5% discount on maintenance fees paid yearly in advance,
so long as that payment for the year (1981) is paid in full on or
before January 10, 1981, The discount does not apply to special
assessments or to any increase in the regular maintenance fees, if
such is to be voted by your Board of Managers.

Scott Jordan,
December 15, 1980 Managing Agent
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To All Of You..

s+ ofrom all of us...

DEVINKON O

% * HAPPY HOLIDAYS

632 OLDE KINGS HWY. (RTE. 6A)  DENNIS, MASS. 0263
Office (617) 385-8345




